
GRAND RAPIDS PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION  

RESOLUTION EXTENDING TIME TO ACCEPT/REJECT BIDS 
 
 
WHEREAS, the Grand Rapids Public Schools Board of Education (Board) approved a 

Request for Use (RFU) for the building commonly known as “Kensington School” located at 1031 
Kensington Avenue SW in the City of Grand Rapids, Kent County, Michigan and published the 
RFU on its website on or about December 21, 2022; 

 
WHEREAS, the RFU provided that the Board would accept or reject submitted bids for 

Kensington School at the Tuesday, February 21, 2023, regularly scheduled Board meeting; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board and Superintendent have discussed the matter and the Board has 

determined that additional time is required to make an informed decision and vote. 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board is extending the date to approve or 

reject bids for the Kensington School until May 31, 2023.   
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SECRETARY 
 

I, the undersigned, being the duly qualified and acting President of the Board of Education of the 
Grand Rapids Public Schools, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and complete copy of 
a resolution adopted by the Board of Education of the Grand Rapids Public Schools, of Kent 
County, Michigan at a regular meeting held on the 21st day of February, 2023, the original of 
which is on file in my office, and that public notice of said meeting was given pursuant to and in 
full compliance with Act 267, Public Acts of Michigan, 1976. 
 
Dated this the 21st day of February 2023. 
 
 
      _____________________________________ 
      Kimberley Williams, President  

 
 


